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Atlantic Salmon Fishing on Quebec's Gaspe Peninsula 
 

     The November 11 Chapter meeting of the  Susquehanna Chapter of Trout Unlimited meeting will feature Walt 

Nicholson, Chapter President, presenting a program on Atlantic Salmon fishing on the beautiful Grand Cascapedia 

River located on the Gaspe Peninsula in Quebec. 

     The unique history and restoration efforts of  Atlantic salmon fishing on what has been described as the 

best Atlantic Salmon river in North America will be discussed as well as the traditions, ecology, regulations, tech-

niques, tackle and flies that are used.  The program will take place in the Fellowship Hall at the rear of the First Pres-

byterian Church at East Third and Mulberry Sts. in Williamsport.  This meeting is free and open to the public. 

 

Project Healing Water Chapter Coordinator Needed 
 

     We are in need of someone to fill the position of Chapter Coordinator for the Project Healing Waters Program.  

Currently Dave Craig is filling this position and did so because he believed in this program and a Coordinator was 

needed in order to start the program.  The responsibilities are to act as a liaison between the Chapter and the Project 

Healing Waters people and the local VA. You would also be responsible for making sure there are enough instructors 

present at each class.  You do not have to know how to tie flies or even fly fish to fill this position.  At the last meet-

ing, Dave gave a brief over view of the program and its progress up to date.  The participants have not only tied many 

different flies, but have spent a great deal of time learning knots and the many basic skills needed to tie flies.  Re-

cently they started casting instruction and went on a 4 day fishing retreat on Pennôs Creek.  This program was created 

to help vets escape their problems by introducing them to fly tying and fly fishing.  Dave, as well as others who have 

served as instructors, have stated that they have changed because of the program and the friendship and camaraderie 

that exists between everyone involved.  Those involved in the program have said that this is one of the best things our 

Chapter has done and been involved with.  Please consider giving your time to this position because you will not re-

gret it.  If you are interested, please contact Dave Craig (contact information on page 2). 

 

Fishermanôs Garage Sale on Facebook 
 

     If you have even been on facebook, you will soon find that there is a group / page for just about every topic.  Re-

cently I came across Fishermanôs Garage Sale (https://www.facebook.com/groups/FishermansGarageSale/).  From 

their site, it ñ is a NATIONWIDE Facebook group that has been set up for the sales, purchases and trades of anything 

and everything fishing. Everything from tackle and custom works to large commercial equipment. Discussions re-

garding the purchase of equipment, tackle and boats are also permitted.ò  This is an interesting site and everything 

from boats to small jigs is for sale.  As with any sale over the internet, the buyer assumes the risks of doing so. If you 

have some time, take a look at the site and you may find something that you want or need.  If nothing else, it will 

keep that desire to keep fishing alive over the next few month.  The Susquehanna Chapter of Trout Unlimited does 

not support or endorse this group.  It is being presented for your information only.  
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Keystone Select Stocked Trout Waters 
 

     Trout anglers who want an ex-

perience targeting bigger fish will 

have the opportunity to catch 14ò-

20ò trout in eight Keystone Select 

Stocked Trout Waters, unveiled here 

today at the quarterly meeting of the 

Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Com-

mission (PFBC). 

     Under the program, approximately 3,200 large trout 

will be distributed among the eight waters, one in each 

commissioner district. The trout will be stocked at a rate 

of up to 250 trout per mile, which is comparable to the 

numbers of fish of this size in Pennsylvaniaôs best wild 

trout waters. 

     This program is very similar to what has been hap-

pening on Pine Creek through the Brown Trout Club.  

Under the PFBC program, we have two streams in our 

area that will be stocked with larger trout:  Lycoming 

County, Loyalsock Creek, Section 5 (1.49 miles) and 

Potter County, First Fork Sinnemahoning Creek, 

Section 4 (1.67 miles) 

     To see the other streams listed under the Keystone 

select stocked trout waters and to find out more informa-

tion, please see the PFBC website. (the above informa-

tion was taken from the PFBC website) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recipe of the Month 

 

 

 

 

Thanksgiving Salmon 
 

Ingredients: 

4 salmon fillets or 4 salmon steaks 

1/3 cup cranberry sauce 

2 tablespoons Dijon mustard 

1 tablespoon chop shallots or 1 tablespoon onion 

2 tablespoons olive oil 

1 teaspoon lemon juice 

2 teaspoons chop parsley 

salt and pepper 

 

In a bowl combine cranberry sauce, Dijon, and shallots. 

Stir until well to combine. Set aside. Lay out salmon 

fillets, in a greased broiling pan,  in a single layer. Rub 

salmon with olive oil, lemon juice, parsley salt and pep-

per. Broil salmon in oven for 7 minutes. (about 8 inches 

from heat source). Remove salmon from oven, spread 

with cranberry sauce mixture, over top of each fillet. 

Make sure layer of sauce is fairly even. Place salmon 

back in oven and broil for another 5-7minutes until 

salmon is done and topping is bubbly. Remove from 

oven and serve. 

By Expat in Holland on July 25, 2005 

http://www.food.com/recipeprint.do?rid=130994 
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Fly of the Month   
  

 

 

 

 

 

WD40 
Hook: TMC 2487 or equivalent 

sz 18ð24 

Thread: 8/0 Blk, Olive or Gray 

Tail: Wood duck or mallard flank 

feather 

Body: Thread 

Thorax: White super fine dubbing 

Wing case: Same as tail 

Head: Thread 

 

 

Lost & Found 
  

A nice insulated water bottle left at the September 

meeting at the Greenwood Hunting Lodge.  It is a blue 

metal bottle with purple cover.  If it is yours, please call 

Dave Craig at 570-971-4744. 

Mandatory Life Jacket Requirement 

Starts November 1 
 

     The Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission 

(PFBC) is reminding boaters that beginning November 1 

and lasting through April 30, they are required to wear a 

life jacket while underway or at anchor on boats less 

than 16 feet in length or on any canoe or kayak. The re-

quirement applies to all Pennsylvania waters. 

 

What to do with yourself over the winter? 
 

     At the October chapter meeting, Joe Radley gave a 

great presentation on things that we can do over the win-

ter when our fishing streams freeze up.  For many mem-

bers, fishing season is winding down, and maybe has 

even ended for a few.  Some things you can do until the  

start of Trout Season next April. 

¶ Repair, clean and organize your gear including your 

waders 

¶ Take an inventory of your flies, lures, hooks, lead-

ers, etc.  Make a list of what you need 

¶ Go to the library and visit the Anglers Alcove and 

enjoy a magazine or a good book on those cold win-

ters nights 

¶ Go to any of the outdoor shows that start in January 

¶ Take up ice fishing or other outdoor winter activity 

¶ Plan your next great fishing vacation 

¶ Joe recommends looking at maps and find places 

that you have not fished before and make it a point 

to try and at least 1 new place.  Many of the maps 

are free and available from the PFBC, Chamber of 

Commerce and the Visitors centers. 

 

Public Meeting to Discuss Regulations for 

Kettle Creek 
 

     The Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission 

(PFBC) announced today that it will host a public meet-

ing on Wednesday, Nov. 18, in Austin to discuss future 

regulatory changes for the upper Kettle Creek basin in 

Potter and Tioga counties. 

     The meeting will be held from 6:30 ï 7:30 p.m. at 

The Wildlife Center at Sinnemahoning State Park, lo-

cated at 4843 Park Road, Austin, PA 16720. 

     The meeting will discuss future angling regulations 

for the upper Kettle Creek basin, which was formerly 

included in the Wild Brook Trout Enhancement Regula-

tion Program. The new regulation being considered is 

Catch and Release All-Tackle, which is similar in nature 

to the former Wild Brook Trout Enhancement regula-

tions. 

     The upper Kettle Creek basin is approximately 28.3 

miles long and stretches from the headwaters down-

stream to the confluence with Long Run. It includes 

Long Run and all tributaries upstream to the headwaters. 
 

The above was copied from the PFBC website at http://

fishandboat.com/news/2015pr/kettle-public.htm 

 

http://www.washingtonflyfishing.com/forum/threads/december

-cartoon.84330/ 
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Treasurers Report for October 1, 2014 

through September 30, 2015 
Submitted by Bob Baker, Treasurer 

 

Checking Account 

 

Beginning Balance:  $2,230.72 

 

Income: 

Donations      $414.47 

Sale of Hat and Patches       $15.00  

Sale of Merchandise         $5.00  

New Member Rebate       $75.00  

 

TOTAL Income      $508.47  

 

Checking Account Expenses:         

 

Chapter Meetings    $100.00  

(Utility donation to Church) 

James V. Brown      $37.90  

Fly Tyer Magazine Subscription 

Susquehanna Ripples     $914.90  

Office Supplies       $87.92  

Post Office Box Rental      $62.00  

Post Office Bulk Mail Permit   $220.00  

Post Office Bulk Mail Postage   $400.00  

Sales Tax      $15.74  

 

TOTAL Expenses              $1,838.46  

    

OVERALL TOTAL               $900.73  

 

Savings Account: 

 

Beginning Balance:             $5,079.50 

 

Deposits - bank interest       $2.54 

 

Total Deposits        $2.54 

 

No expenses 

 

Savings Account Balance:         $5,082.04 

 

Money in the Bank 

 

Checking Account:    $900.73 

Savings Account             $5,082.04  

TOTAL                                     $5,982.77 

                                               

 

Coldwater Heritage Partnership Grant 

Treasurers Report for October 1, 2014 

through September 30, 2015 
Submitted by Bob Baker, Treasurer 

 

Deposits 

 

CWHP Grant   $5000.00 

 

No Expenses 

 

Account balance  $5000.00 

 

 

 

Treasurers Report for July 1, 2015 

through September 30, 2015 
Submitted by Bob Baker, Treasurer 

 

Checking Account Balance: $1,143.00 

 

No Income 

 

Expenses: 

 

Susquehanna Ripples July             $143.35 

Susquehanna Ripples Sept    $119.89 

 

Total Expenses:      $263.24 

 

Checking Account Balance   $879.76 

 

Savings Account Balance: $5,081.40 

 

Interest for July         $0.21 

Interest for August                            $0.21 

Interest for September                      $0.22 

 

Total Income                                    $0.64 

 

Savings Account Balance        $5,082.04 

 

Money in the bank 

 

Checking Account:   $879.76 

Savings Account:            $5,082.04 

                                                  $5,961.80 

 

 

 

 



Upcoming Events 
 

Project Healing Waters 

Held the 1st and 3rd 

Tuesday of each month 

from 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm 

 

November 11, 2015 

Chapter Meeting 

 

November 14, 2015  

Pa Fly Fishing Museum 

Association Fall Ban-

quet. (http://

www.paflyfishing.org/) 

 

December 1, 2015 

2016 Fishing Licenses go 

on sale 

 

December 9 & 10, 2015 

Water Quality Monitor-

ing Workshop  - NO  

CHAPTER  MEETING 

January 13, 2016 

Chapter Meeting - An-

nual Watershed Meeting 

 

February 10, 2016 

Chapter Meeting 

 

February 29, 2016 

Extended Trout Season 

Ends 

 

March 9, 2016 

Chapter Meeting 

 

April 13, 2016 

Chapter Meeting 

Chapter meetings  
 
Held on the 2nd Wednesday of each month and are open to 

the public and begin at 7:30 pm.  Meetings are held at the 

First Presbyterian Church of Williamsport in the Fellowship 

Hall (unless otherwise noted), 102 East 3rd Street, Wil-

liamsport. Parking is in the rear of the Church along Mul-

berry Street. 

No meetings are held in May, June, July, August or  

December 

The Mission of the Susquehanna Chapter of Trout Unlimited is to work to conserve, protect and restore Cen-

tral Pennsylvaniaôs coldwater fisheries and their watersheds 

Susquehanna Ripples 

Susquehanna Chapter of Trout Unlimited 

PO Box 1132 

Williamsport, PA 17703 - 1132 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS  

 
Aaron Jedrziewski 

Christian Martin  

Christy McCoy 

Alicia Secules 

Herbert Senderling 

Chuck Wannop 

Kandy Weader 

Jeff Wheeland 

Howard Wilt  


